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ACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA




Mayor’s Commission on the Status of Women
Meeting Minutes May 24, 2010 – 4:30 p.m.
Mission Statement:  To serve as a catalyst for moving women forward.
Present:  Janetta Norman, Chair, Sandy Bartow, Joy Burgess, Danielle Early, Donna Ghanayem, 

  Ellen Glasser, Theresa Graham, Liza Julao, Teri Ketchum, Deidre Lane, Suzanne Lemen, 

  LaDonna Morris, Shelly Thompson, Anna Valent, Tara Wildes
Staff:       Sandra Hull-Richardson, Alice Checorski          

I. Chair Janetta Norman welcomed the commissioners and called the meeting to order at 4:25 p.m.  
II. Suzi moved to approve the minutes from the April 26, 2010 Commission Meeting.  Tara seconded the motion.  The motion was carried and the minutes were approved.          

III. Nominating Committee – 2010-11 Officers

Teri Ketchum, chair of the nominating committee, distributed ballots to the commissioners.  Tara Wildes, outgoing commissioner, collected and tabulated

the ballots.  The following officers were voted in:


Chair – Sandy Bartow


1st Vice chair – Suzi Lemen


2nd Vice chair – Joy Burgess


Secretary – Deidre Lane

Janetta Norman congratulated the new officers and said the commission will continue to do good things.

Janetta thanked Tara for her service to the commission; Tara served two full terms.  Tara stated she enjoyed working on the commission and will continue to stay involved, especially with the Photo Voice project.  Tara will submit a nomination to replace her on the commission.

Both Tara and Ellen announced they have been accepted into the Political Leadership Institute.  Danielle announced that she has been accepted into Yale’s Political Institute.  

IV. Meeting with Mayor Peyton

At 4:45 p.m., Mayor Peyton joined the meeting.  Janetta Norman introduced him,

Kerri Stewart, Chief Administrative Officer, and Roslyn Phillips, Chief Community Officer and Director of Recreation and Community Services Department, to the commissioners.

The commissioners introduced themselves noting their professional/community background, the committee they serve on and their length of time on the commission.

Suzi Lemen provided an overview of the commission’s vision, mission, purpose and committee structure.  The Mayor expressed he liked the commission’s clarity.

Each committee chair reported their goals to the Mayor.  

Education - Tara Wildes, chair, reported the following goals:

· Update the 2008 “Status of Women in Jacksonville” report to reflect annual statistics 
· Collaborate with New Town Success Zone’s Early Childhood Subcommittee, on the Strengthening the Voices of Women in New Town, A Photovoice Project 
· Develop 2011 town hall meeting concept addressing issues faced by First Coast women for implementation by March 2011

· Update MCSW bylaws, last revision 2007

Joy reported that a diverse group of 7 women with children up to age 5 are currently participating in the project.  They were provided with cameras and took a field trip in their neighborhood.  They were surprised to learn the local history.  

Mayor Peyton stated he liked the idea of the committee focusing on females with       young children.  The high infant mortality rate tells us we have a problem in this community.  He said that education is the great equalizer.  

Advocacy – LaDonna Morris, chair, presented the Mayor with a notebook she compiled 

             containing the MCSW 2008 Annual Report, two reports from the Jacksonville Women’s 
             Business Center from 2007 and 2009, and the 2004 reports from the Women’s Giving                   

             Alliance.  The Mayor expressed that collaborating with organizations such as these is  

             highly valuable.  LaDonna reported on the committee’s goals as follows:

· Advocate for women by collaborating with local organizations to raise awareness of women’s issues.  

The commission provided the awards which were presented at the Equal Pay Luncheon on April 27, 2010 to 3 local women.  Additional advocacy included collaboration with the FSCJ Women’s Center, Lutheran Social Services, the Women’s Center of Jacksonville, Girls, Inc., and the University of North Florida on International Women’s Day.  

In a discussion on equal pay, LaDonna reported that women currently earn 78 cents on the dollar compared to men’s earnings.  The Mayor asked if this amount has moved in the past ten years.  LaDonna replied that approximately a five cent increase is all that has been realized over this time period.

· Inform the Mayor on timely women’s issues.  

Schedule an annual meeting with the Mayor and the full commission.

· Raise awareness of the low numbers of women in local positions of authority and advocate to increase them.

In response to an inquiry for statistical information, Mayor Peyton told the commissioners to make requests through Sandra Hull-Richardson, liaison, and she will contact Chad Poppell, Human Resources Division Chief, to provide the data.  He further stated we are always looking for capable people and the commission should become familiar with vacancies on all the Mayor’s Boards and Commissions.  Chris Sutton, Mayor’s staff, is dedicated to receiving and reviewing applications and recommendations.

The Mayor is most concerned with the low number of elected female officials in City government.  He urged the commissioners to advocate for women to pursue political positions.   Kerri Stewart is the first appointed female to run the daily operations of the government and Roslyn Phillips serves as the Chief Community Officer on the Mayor’s staff.  Recently,

Cindy Laquidara was appointed as General Counsel, the first female to run the City’s 40-lawyer firm.

Joy Burgess said that maybe JCCI could do a study on the status of women in government positions.  Mayor Peyton said they have a committee devoted to selecting topics for their studies.  


Celebration – Theresa Graham, chair, reported on the committee’s goals:

· Continue to celebrate the accomplishments of female leaders in our community by honoring their accomplishments.

The commission hosts an annual event during Women’s History Month in March of each year to honor outstanding women in our community.  Tara advised the Mayor that for the past two years the commission has collaborated with the Thomas G. Carpenter Library at UNF to host a reception honoring local women.  The library now houses a permanent collection of the Women’s History Month posters.  In 2011, the commission is planning to hold a town hall style meeting at WJCT during Women’s History Month.  The Mayor’s involvement was requested.

The Mayor asked the commissioners how they will know they have been successful.  What are the key indicators we are using to get there and how do we make those needles move? Former Mayor Hans Tanzler established this commission in the late 1960s.  At what point do we say we have done our work?  The Mayor stated he was impressed with the work this commission has done and the clarity of their mission, vision and purpose by redefining itself and keeping relevant.

The Mayor provided a brief overview of the Issues currently facing the city, which are primarily budgetary.  

At this time, the Mayor presented Janetta Norman with an award for serving as the 2009-2010 commission chair.  He thanked all of the commissioners for their time and willingness to serve and urged them to take advantage of this office to support their cause.

Sandy Bartow scheduled an Executive Committee meeting for June 9, 2010, 12:15-1:45 p.m., 2nd floor, City Hall, Suite 210 Conference Room.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:45 p.m.          

Next Commission Meeting: Monday, June 28, 2010
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